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COMMUNICATIONS INCREASED 

As a me.ans of strengthening communications, "Communique" is being published. Replacing 
a similar newsletter published by the Office of the Registrar, this publication will be 
issued on a weekly basis beginning in September. 

This is your official communicative link with the Linden-~od Colleges. Since the 
success of this newsletter depends upon everyone, it is up to you to submit items that 
you want others to know about. Beginning this fall, the deadline for copy will be each 
Wednesday at noon. "Communique" will be published and distributed each Monday morning. 

DEVELOPMENT DIRECTOR HIRED 

Walter M. Hundley, former vice-president for financial development for the Florida 
Sheriffs Youth Fund, has been named Director of Development for the Lindenwood Colleges. 

A native of St. Louis, Hundley attended the University of Missouri-Columbia and is a 
1950 graduate of Washington University. 

Prior to hie previous position, he served as executive director of the 5,000-member 
Florida Leagt1e of Anglers in Winter Park, FL; as the olmer of Hundley & Associates, a 
Winter Park-based advertising agency; as director of alumni affairs for Rollins College 
in Winter Park; and as associate alumni director for Washington University. Re also 
bas held sales management positions with Hill Packing Co., Topeka, KS, and for Ralston 
Purina Co. at offices in Atlanta and St. Louis. 

SOCIETY OF FELLOWS FORMED 

Twenty-five community leaders and residents of St. Charles have been named to the 
Lindenwood Colleges' Society of Fellows, a newly-formed organization designed to 
recognize distinguished service and contributions to the community and the colleges. 
All were admitted into the society during a special benquet and induction ceremony, 
held recently in Sibley Hall. 

"This honor is being extended to a very limited number of outstanding citizens in 
the St. Charles community," said President Robert Johns. "They were selected because 
of their past contributions to the community and for their interests and efforts on 
behalf of the Lindenwood Colleges." 

.Among the privileges conveyed with admittance into the society are those of participation 
in Lindenwood's academic honors program, including commencement, Honors Day and other 
programs that recognize students and college activities. The 25 fellows also will be 
invited as guests of the colleges for various events, including theatre programs, con­
certs, lectures, exhibits and athletic events . 

It is expected that 10 St. Charles citizens will be chosen each year for induction 
into the Society of Fellows • 
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The 25 fellows are Paul H. Knoblauch, board chairman of First National Bank of St. 
Charles; Roland T. Pund~ann, president of Pundmann Ford; Earl J. Wipfler, M.D., of 
St. Joseph Hospital; Jane A. Crider of the Lindenwood Board of Directors; John C. 
Hannegan of the Board of Directors; David C. Arnold, president of McDonnell Douglas 
Electronics Co.; Charles W. Boswell, district manager ,,f Unfon Electric Co.; the 
Rev. C. Eugene Conover of the L::..ndenwood Colleges; HE:nry J. Elmendorf of the Board 
of Directors; Raymond W. Harmon, president of First Foto, Inc..; William O. Mullins, 
publisher of the St. Charles Journal; Joseph Daues of the St. Charles Insurance 
Agency, Inc.; Charles W. Hafer, vice-president of Hedges & eafer; Rosemarie Surwillo, 
executive vice-president of the St. Charles Chamber of Commerce; Dick Jones, president 
of Dick Jones Lincoln-Mercury; Jean W. Droste, former chairman of the Associates of 
the Fine Arts; Ja~es O'Hara, vice-president of ACF-AMCAR Division; B. A. Gustafson, 
vice-president and general manager of ACF Industries, Shippers Car Line Division; 
E. Eric Kurtz, president of Kurtz Concrete, Inc.; Oliver J. Miller, Jr., president 
of Mercantile Bank of St. Charles; Robert G. McKelvey, president of R.G. McKelvey 
Building & Realty Co.; David C. Baue, president of Baue Funeral Home; Dale L. Rollings 
of Rollings & Gerhardt, P.C.; Fred D. Boschert, president of Fred Boschert Development, 
Inc.; and Robert J. Kelley of the St. Louis Labor Counc11, AFL-CIO. 

WORKSHOP FOR SCHOOL PRINCIPALS 

"Improving Instruction through Teacher Evaluat1on'' is the subject of a workshop for 
elementary and secondary school principals, scheduled August 18 at Young Hall. 

Designed for teacher supervisors, the one-day workshop will probE. topics such as 
classroom climate, teacher improvement goals, classroom interaction patterns, evaluation 
policies and classroom management. It will be taught by Karl Openshaw, an author, 
researcher, consultant and professor at the University of Colorado in Boulder. A 
former director of the Ohio State University Center for the. Study of Teaching, Openshaw 
is a teaching consultant to schools and school districts throughout the country. His 
research is included in the 15-vclume work, Mirrors for Behavior, published by ResE:arch 
for Better Schools. 

CITED FOR SERVICE TO LINDENWOCD 

Mary E. Yonker received an honorary Doc.:tor of Humane Letters degree during last month 's 
commencement exerc1ses on campus. Miss Yonker, who serves as executive assistant to 
President Johns, was cited for her 34 } Ca rs of serv:!.ce tc the Lindenwood Colleges. 

BATIK FOR YOUR CHILDREN 

If your children are between the ages of 11 and 16 and already ar e bored with e,ummer 
vacation, the colleges may have the answer to ease those iclle summer days. 

Beginning June 28, batik will be taught from 8:30-11:30 e..m. in the Fine Arts EcHding . 
Batik is an Indonesian method of l->b.nd-printing textiles using a wax process. To t-e 
taught by Kay M. Rother of St. Charles, the course will run through July 6 and y;ill 
be offered on Monday, tfodnesday and Friday the first week ali.d Tuesday , Wednesday and 
Friday the second week. The fee is $40 plus materials. To regi.ster, cor..tact Sharon 
B~nson at extension 202. 



'INVOLVEMENT' SERIES BEING AIRED 

"Involvement," a 12-week series of 30-minute discussions and interviews with 
faculty members is being aired each Wednesday at 8:30 p.ra. or. KCLC-FM. The 
summer schedule is - June 23, Daryl J. Anderson, chairman of the Biolcgy Department, 
will discuss the subject of healing plants; June 30, Arlene Taich, faculty 
administrator for LCIE, will discuss gerontology; July 7, Nancy Polette, assistant 
professor of education, will discuss gifted children; July 14, John N. Bartholonew, 
chairman and associate professor of sociology, will discuss the plight of cities, 
comparing St. Louis to European ~etropolitan areas; July 21, Beverly Bimes, director 
of the Institute for Master Teachers, will discuss writing in bchools; July 28, 
Ala.n Tubbs, assistant professor of biology, and John Nichols, assistant professor 
of math, will discuss environmental issues; August 4, Michael Castro, faculty 
administrator of LCIE, will discuss American Indian literature; August 11, Aaron 
Miller, dean of the faculty, will discuss American Indian culture; and August 18, 
William Tietjen, assistant professor of biology, will discuss conputers . 

All remaining sessions in the 12-week program will be moderated by Emil Wilde, 
KCLC station manager and a member of the faculty. 

TENNIS INSTRUCTION OFFERED 

Youngsters of faculty and staff can take advantage of a beginning tennis course that 
will be offered July 6-9 and July 13-16 at the colleges' tennis courts. The sessions 
are for children 8-14 years of age and will be held from 9:30-10:30 a.m. They 
will be taught by Marylu Joseph and will cover the basics of instruction as well as 
tennis etiquette, rules and basic strokes. The fee is $25, and participants are 
required to have their o,.-r1 tennis rackets. To register, call Sharon Benson at extension 
202. 

WESTPORT CENTER OPENS 

The Westport Center has been opened by the Lindenwod Colleges. Located near Westport 
Plaza at the corner of Westline Industrial and Chaffee roads in west St. Louis County, 
the 4,200-square-foot facility houses four classrooms, cffite €pace and storage areas. 
It can accommodate 120 students per session. The address and telephone number are -
Westport Center, Lindenwood Colh!ges, 11861 Westline Indu"strial Rd., St. Louis, MO 
63141, (314) 997-6622. 

SOCIOLOGY DEPARTMENT CHAIRMAN 

Edith E. Graber, former assistant professor of sociology at Washington University in 
St. Louis, has been appointed chairman of the Department of Sociology. 

A 1949 graduate of Bethel College, she holds a Master in Religious Education degree 
from Bethany Theological Seminary, an M. A. degree in sociology from the University of 
Oklahoma and a Ph.D. degree in sociology from the University of Denver. 

An author, Dr. Graber has published several works, including the book, Teacher Strikes 
and the Courts, coauthored with David L. Colton and published this year by Lexington 
BookS:- A researcher, she has been involved in several research projects, including a 
$160,000 grant for the National Institute of Education. 



Prior to joining Washington University in 1974, she served as a graduate teaching 
assistant at the University of Denver and the University cf Oklahoma, as an instructor 
at Regis College in Denver and as an elementary public school teQcher. 

Dr. Graber is a member of the American Sociological Association, Alpha Kappa Delta, 
the Society for the Study of Social Problems, the Law and Society Association, the 
Midwest Sociological Society and the Sociologists for Women in Society. 

Married and the mother of four, she and her husband, O'Ray C., regional director for 
the National Conference oI Christians & Jews, reside in St. Louis County. 

JAZZ WORKSHOP CANCELLED 

Because of limited registration, the June 17-18 jazz workshop featuring the Johnny 
Smith Quartet has been cancelled. Also cancelled is a special June 18 jazz concert 
which would have highlighted the two-day Jazz Musicians Clinic designed for student&, 
teachers, composers, arrangers, ensembles and jazz enthusiasts. 

FACULTY ADVISORS NAMED TO LCIE 

Former adjunct professors Rebecca Glenn and Michael R. Burroughs, both of St. Louis, 
have been appointed faculty advisors for LCIE. 

A Ph.D. candidate at Washington University's Graduate Institute of Education, Ms. 
Glenn is a research specialist at CEMREL, Inc., in St. Louis and has been an LCIE 
instructor since 1979. An advisor to local public and private schools interested 
in curriculum and organizational development, she was responsible for eight years 
for graduate and undergraduate teacher training and supervision at the Graduate 
Institute of Education. Her research efforts have included the investigation of the 
language constructs of young children and the examination of the. differential educational 
experiences of elementary school children by social class and gender. 

Burroughs, who has a B.A. degree in co11D11unications and a master 's degree in health 
care administration from St. Louis University, formerly was an administrative res ident 
at St. Elizabeth Medical Center in Granite City, IL. His occupational experience 
has included serving as a recreation counselor for Pre>vider.ce Program, Inc . , in St. 
Louis; as an account manager for Drackett Products Co. in Cincinnati, OH; as a sales 
representative for Honeywell, Inc . , in St. Louis; and as a management trainee for 
Sears, Roebuck & Co. in Chicago. 

Both Ms. Glenn and Burroughs assumed the~r new posit:!oni; earlier this month. 
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